
December 4, 2012       LANESBORO COUNCIL MINUTES 

 

Roll Call:  D. Boughton, J. Fissel, D. Glidden, T. Glover, R. Dilello, D. Rockwell, C. Wilkes 

 

Absent: T. Glover, D. Rockwell, C. Wilkes, and Secretary / Treasurer Gail Hanrahan 

 

Also in Attendance: Mayor Maby 

 

Visitors: J. Bedford, K. Wilder, B. Mireider, S. Benson, J. Benson 

 

Action on November 14, 2012 meeting minutes – Motion by Jason to approve as presented 

with clarification that budget was unanimously passed on a roll call vote.  2
nd

 by David.  

Unanimously carried. 

 

Correspondence and Resolutions - none 

 

Visitors requesting time on the agenda - none 

 

Public input (maximum five minutes per speaker – Bob Mireider stated that he loaned a hand 

truck to the borough in 2006 during the flood and requested that it be returned.  No one knows 

of its location.  After brief discussion, motion by Jason, 2
nd

 by David to replace it with a new 

one.  Motion carried 3 yeas to 1 nea. 

 

Police report – Read by Mayor Maby as submitted by Chief Smith. Copy given for filing. 

 

COG – Minutes previously sent out by e-mail by T. Glover.  New structure on Viaduct St will 

receive occupancy permit soon, at which time the old residence will be removed from the 

property. 

 

IPMC – tabled until next month 

 

Streets Committee – plow and spreader have been put on the truck.  Clevelands are welding 

the plow and putting new shoes on the same. 

 

Parks & Recreation Committee – nothing to report 

 

Sewer/Refuse Committee – garbage truck is at Hacker’s Packers being repaired (lights, new 

recycling bin).  Neither Chad or Ralph are interested in driving the garbage truck on a regular 

full time basis; an ad has been placed in the newspaper.  Chris to contact Jones Water Supply 

about coming back down to look at leek in lateral on Viaduct St. 

 

Community Center & Website – plans not finished.  Chris to try and have ready for next 

meeting. 

 

Bill review – none provided due to Gail’s absence. 

 

Old Business – nothing 

 



New Business – David noted that the cabin closures on the John Deere are not on but it is 

otherwise ready for winter.  Jason stated that Chaz will put them on if he wants.  Chris 

provided a copy of a draft insurance rider which would cover up to 6 volunteers at any 

particular time.  The names can vary by event, with a cost of the policy for $250.  The policy 

would cover anyone who volunteers to assist the borough, and would also cover fire police in 

non-emergent situations.  Next year’s budget has extra funds in it for an insurance increase, so 

the cost is covered without any modifications.  Motion by Jason, 2
nd

 by Regina, to purchase 

the policy.  Unanimously approved on roll call vote. 

 

Motion for adjournment – by Regina, 2
nd

 by Jason.  Unanimously approved.  Meeting ended 

at 7:55. 






